Town of Mazomanie 
Board Meeting Minutes
October 11, 2011
1. Call to order/Proof of Posting:  The meeting was published October 6, 2011 and posted Oct 10, 2011. Chairman Fred Wolf called the meeting to order at 7pm. Present from the board were Supervisors Carrie Richard, Melody Moore, Dan Behringer and Stan Beuthin and Clerk Maria Van Cleve.
2. Approval of September 13, 2011 meeting minutes: Motion to approve by Moore, second by Behringer.  Approved 5-0.

3. Approval of September 2011 financial reports: Motion to approve the September financial report by Behringer, second by Beuthin.  Approved 5-0.

4. Public Input: None

5. Discussion/possible action on setting up procedures for Vanguard Utility when working on Town of Mazomanie Roads.  The Town has been concerned because it seems that sometimes work is done on Town Roads without knowledge of the Town. Most recently a line was placed under the culvert on Skarbrae Lane. Former Patrolman Frank Racek was worried that if, in the future, the culvert was replaced, the line might be destroyed and the Town would be responsible.  Racek thinks the line is in a bad place. The Board asked the clerk to write a letter to Vanguard which she did.  Just as she was going to send the letter, Ralph Vernig, the Vanguard supervisor, walked into the office and it was decided that he would come to the Board meeting and try to come up with a procedure for working on Town property.  Vernig  said he buried the line on Skarbrae at least 18 inches under the culvert and it won’t be harmed when the culvert is replaced.  Vernig also noted that within a year there will be GIS information regarding every utility line in the town.  Vernig was instructed to work closely with the new patrolman, Keith Henn, whenever he was going to do work on town lines and to have a written plan submitted to the town before the work begins.
6. Discussion/possible action on site plan approval for machine shed for Frank Schlough for his property on Hudson Road. Motion to table until next month by Beuthin, second by Richard.  Approved 5-0.
7. Discussion/possible action on expanding existing deck for Julie Horner and Michael Vahldieck  at 6612 Shower Road. Behringer moved to approve, Beuthin seconded.  Approved 5-0.
8. Discussion/possible action on abandoning a portion of Mint Road.  Rick Kindsche has decided that he would like to petition to move the road right of way. He will work with Tony Walker to make this happens.
9. Patrolman’s report: Keith talked about the tractor that had $3,000 worth of labor this month. Stan asked Keith to think how much the tractor might cost to maintain next year.  Keith also talked to Mid State about renting a skidsteer.  The cost would be a minimum of $800 and then $15/hour.  We will look into this for next year.  Keith says there’s a lot of property in the sheds that doesn’t seem to belong to the town. Maria will let the people know that they have to have stuff moved out of town buildings by the first of the year or work out some deal to keep the stuff here or else the town will dispose of  it.

10.  Motion to approve disbursements by Beuthin, second by Behringer.  Approved 5-0.
11. Board Input-Behringer attended a meeting about the Faga development. She wants to get a TIF for her little business development at the corner of Hwy 78 and 14. Moore said there was an announcement about fracking in the Wisconsin Towns Manual.  The Riverway board will have a meeting about this in early December.
12. Confirm next board meeting date:  November 8, 2011.
13. Motion to adjourn at 8:25pm

Maria Van Cleve, Clerk
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